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We are really excited and look forward to serving you this coming year for CoDA’s 30th birthday being celebrated in Carefree, Arizona.
The Carefree Resort has been reserved for the 2016 CoDA Service Conference and International CoDA Convention. It’s an amazing venue with spacious meeting rooms, large guest rooms, tennis courts, golf course, spa, work out room, and many more amenities. Reservations can be made by contacting Cory Pettijohn at 520-579-9293 or booking online Carefree Reservations Online Booking and use the promotion code 101716CODE.

The flyer has been completed. Follow this link to download: http://coda.org/index.cfm/world-service-events/
The first email blast was sent out to remind VE delegates who would like to apply for a TRO.  
There is no registration fee to attend the CoDA Service Conference, but every attendee must register. There is a registration fee to attend the International CoDA Convention. Early registration ended April 1, 2016. To register follow this link: http://coda.org/index.cfm/world-service-events/
There are 52 people registered for the International CoDA Convention.
Upcoming deadlines for the CoDA Service Conference and International CoDA Convention
	July 18
	CoDA Convention Workshop Applications
	events@coda.org

	August 4
	By Law Changes
	submitcsc@coda.org

	August 19
	Voting Entity and Committee Motions 
	submitcsc@coda.org

	August 19
	Applications for Del-TRO’s
	imcvel@coda.org

	August 19
	Applications for Int-TRO’s
	imcvel@coda.org

	September 18
	Committee Reports and Goals
	submitcsc@coda.org

	September 18
	Committee Budgets
	budget@coda.org


If your Voting Entity (VE) is planning to attend the CoDA Service Conference (CoDA’s business meeting) this year, please register now. There is no registration fee. If you want more information about the CoDA Service Conference click here or send your questions to Events@CoDA.org.

Our committee has 18 positions. There are 9 open positions. Contact us if you are interested at Events@coda.org.
Our committee includes:
Yvonne R. Northern California – Chair – overseas all the sub-committee chairs duties and responsibilities, and works with hotel.

Addie M., SoCAL - Vice Chair - Works directly with all persons receiving a Travel Reimbursement Opportunity (TRO) which includes two for (Past Hosting City) Host-TROs;  three for (National VEs) DEL-TRO’s; two for (International VEs)  Int-TRO’s.   
Judy O. Florida – Secretary – Keeps all minutes from conference calls and F2F; archives all information for current and past events; assists in drafting motions and is the point of contact for printing at CSC. 

Treasurer – Monitors budget against actual spending; helps to code spending in Quick Books for an accurate P&L statement; creates annual budget; and assists with registration. 

Kathy H. Pennsylvania – Registrar – Manages registration; runs the Eventbrite software; acts as point person for all registration questions; manages registration at event; and creates monthly reports for many committees.

Kirk L – Northern California Volunteers – Works closely with Host Community to get volunteers to assist with Events; makes schedules; contacts and informs all volunteers of duties and times; and works with sub committees to meet their needs for volunteers in their areas.

Sharon A. Southern California – Speakers and Workshops – Recruits and assists all those who are selected to be Speakers and lead workshops; manages workshop and speaker  process from start to finish; and creates the ICC program. 

Audio Visual aid / Vendors – Sets up all sound; works PC/projector for CSC; and negotiates all vendor contracts. 

Emmie I. Pennsylvania - Merchandise/Raffle – Supports the ICC to be self-supporting by gathering raffle prizes and gifts through-out the year from local business and local area groups, works directly with graphic artist for images needed for merchandise that can be sold at the convention and runs the raffle throughout the week. 
Julie B. Northern California – Advisory and back up support to workshop and speakers.

Michelle E.- Colorado – Advisory and back up support to Chair.
Spanish Outreach Committee (SPO)

Members: Vicki C – Spain; Eilyn P – Costa Rica; Maru R – Minnesota; José R – Guatemala; Marlyn P – Venezuela; Liliana R – Colombia; Linda A – SoCal. 

Chair: Eilyn P – Costa Rica 

This committee has a new chair and grew to seven people this quarter. Several members created a special meeting format to welcome newcomers to the committee. José created several spreadsheets to make the work process clear and insure and improved the training and integration of newcomers into rotation of service.

Email activity: Members read 605 emails; 38 were from codependents looking for a meeting or wanting to open a meeting. Other messages received, numbering 567, came from within CoDA, on topics ranging from exchanges between Spanish Outreach members to communications between Spanish Outreach and the World Connections Committee, the Board liaison, CoRe, the Translation Management Committee and other parts of CoDA.
Proofreading continues: Spanish Outreach has proofed and sent to CoRe the following two items: Building CoDA Community: Healthy Meetings Matter (October 29, 2015), and the Twelve Step Handbook of CoDA (Feb. 20, 2016). We learned in March that CoRe proposes to retire one of these items and make it downloadable from the CoDA website. This is a marvelous beginning for efforts to improve to the availability of CoDA literature to codependents despite drastic economic disparities. Spanish Outreach would like to have any retired items made available to Spanish speakers before the CoDA Service Conference in October of 2016.

Spanish webpage: We continue to call for improvements to the meeting database as well as with help to make the Spanish web pages more attractive.
Teleconferences: Using the Voice-Over-Internet-Protocol (VOIP) program WebEx, this committee, or a subset of its members, met every two weeks most months, a total of 17 times. Some of those meetings were dedicated to questions about proofing.
Espcoda: This quarter 11 new members subscribed and 1 committee member wrote a post.
Ecphone: There were 16 calls to the CoDA Toll Free Spanish Line (888 444 2379). Spanish Outreach needs additional volunteers to answer these phone calls.
Cooperation with other CoDA entities: Members participated in a panel on different levels of service created by the World Connections Committee (1/30/16).

Needs to be met: 

· revision of committee’s manual

· updating of the Manual for CoDA Meetings

· creation of new ways to help those who seek to open a CoDA group where there is no local infrastructure to support them

· ways to attract new members to provide service for the constantly growing needs of codependents from around the Spanish-speaking world 

· list of Spanish speaking intergroups 

Literature Committee

The CoDA literature committee has continued to work on a few projects this quarter and to meet monthly by telephone. We are working on the final editing for a new piece of CoDA literature called ‘Working the Steps as a Group’, which we will present in October to the CoDA International Service Conference (CSC). Furthermore, we are working on two projects both designed to elicit recovery stories from the fellowship: a writing workshop and a flier. It has been quite a while since any new recovery stories have been shared in publication with the fellowship. Our goal is to collect a pool of new recovery stories to use in future CoDA approved literature. Finally, we are in the process of discussing ways to keep the board and fellowship better informed of the work our committee does and how and why we do it.

Issues & Mediation Committee (IMC)

Current Members:  Kevin M. New York- Chair, Addie M. California, Gail S. Nevada, Nancy O. Connecticut    

The Issues Mediation Committee (IMC) lost another members in the first quarter.  Natasha K. had to resign for personal reasons. The IMC is now 4 members strong.   

The IMC re-evaluated its goals for the year. Due to the number of people on the committee, some goals were tabled.  They were: working on the policies and procedures manual (formatting and editorial changes), assessing the role/description of IMC, and the goal to create documents which IMC, as elected trusted servants, believes may assist the entities that we interact with or CoDA as a whole.  

Natasha K. was the Voting Entity Liaison. Gail S. is taking over the role, but all members are helping out until Gail gets up to speed.  The TRO instructions and link to application have been placed on the CoDA website.   

There is one active mediation case and a member from the IMC and the IMC Board Liaison will be traveling in April to assist in an Intergroup meeting to bring resolution to this case. Only one member of IMC will be able to attend.  IMC's practice is to do mediations in pairs (this protects the IMC members), after discussions and group conscience, the IMC Board Liaison seemed the next logical person and will travel with the IMC person in April.  

An inquiry from a concerned member was forwarded to the IMC from the email team.  The IMC responded to the member.  

Voting Entity Issues are be monitored and the next QSR will be looked at for progress. Committees will be contacted if there is no reference to their assigned VEIs.  

IMC continues to meet monthly on the third Thursday.  

Respectfully Submitted,  
Kevin M., Chair  
Translation Management Committee (TMC)

Members:  Crystal Z – Massachusetts - co-chair; Madeline R – Florida – co-chair
Dana D – Oregon; Courtney F – Ecuador / Florida; Jose R – Guatemala; Mike – Arizona 

The draft of procedures to be followed when TMC is contacted by a group of people wishing to translate and/or publish & distribute CoDA Materials has been completed.  The policies and sequential procedures are now in spreadsheet format with links to the appropriate documents to be used and filled out in committee work.

The subcommittee made up of two members each from TMC and the Board is being reconstituted to answer questions concerning the overlap of functions and responsibilities.  Of special concern at this time is Publication and Distribution Contracts, their implementation, and their renewals. 

Work continues on the document repository and access to electronic files of CoDA materials for translators and publishers. TMC also looks forward to getting information on Translation and Publishing & Distribution onto the coda.org website.
We continue to rebuild the committee as we acquaint the new members with the legal paperwork and procedures necessary for CoDA, Inc. to maintain its legal copyright and intellectual property interests.
 TMC is currently responding to requests from Iceland, Greece, Columbia, Holland, Iran, Japan, and Israel.

We welcome any people interested in translating CoDA literature to contact us at tmc@coda.org. We also welcome anyone interested in joining our committee to help spread the CoDA word throughout the world to contact us at tmc@coda.org.
Hospitals & Institutions Committee (H&I)
Committee members:

Kathy L.  

IL-Chairwoman, snail mail corresponding secretary

Lou L.
IL-Email corresponding secretary 

Darlene H.

CA-Literature distribution coordinator

Jim B.


CA-Institutional information provider

Gabe S. 

CA-Inmate sponsorship coordinator

Lorraine O.
  
WA-Board Liaison


This committee had three teleconferences during this quarter.  

   
We had 87 requests for information or literature, several of these came via email.  Sixty-six letters were sent.  These requests came from 20 different facilities (2 facilities new to our records).  We have had numerous emails in addition to the requests already mentioned.  Several resulted partly from the survey or H&I mail list subscribers.

  
This survey was sent in December, 2015 and re-sent in February.  Approximately 60 responses were received, several stating specific interest in different aspects of H&I service.  Follow-up is still ongoing.
	Literature sent this quarter

	Piece of literature
	English
	Spanish
	Total

	Co-Dependence Anonymous Book
	101
	6
	107

	12 Steps & 12 Traditions Workbook
	29
	2
	31

	Standard Packet

(a set of pamphlets and booklets CoRe donates)
	8
	1
	9

	Institutional Meeting Handbooks
	7
	0
	7

	                                                                     Total
	138
	10
	148



We have shipped: In This Moment (2), Coda Meeting Handbooks (2), and one institutional library consisting of 19 literature pieces, including some CoDA publications in Spanish. The Institutional Meeting Handbook is now being shipped from CoRe for us.  Committee members had been printing and shipping these until this quarter.  The bookkeeping process for the Books for Inmates and Institutions is moving much more smoothly.

Donations of $352.00 to the Books for Inmates and Institutions were received this quarter
The committee sent out an appeal this quarter for more individuals to sponsor inmates because we are desperate for men to sponsor men with no results.

We now have a new Inmate Sponsorship Coordinator as a result of the survey we made of the subscribers to the H&I mailing list.  The numbers of inmate sponsees and CoDA sponsors are as follows:

Male:  Sponsees:  22 (2 assigned);   Sponsors:  1
Female:  Sponsees:  37 (10 assigned);  Sponsors:  18
We have 12 working sponsor/sponsee relationships with one more on the way.  Some catching up needs to be done with the women and assigning of sponsors to sponsees will be done shortly.  We are in need of sponsors for inmates, both men and women.  If you have 2 years of CoDA recovery, are working with a sponsor or co-sponsor, have worked the 12 Steps, and want to grow in your recovery through service, check out the Inmate Sponsorship Program.  Contact Gabe S. at inmatesponsorship@coda.org and ask for an applications and more information will be sent to you.  We want to thank our current and future sponsors.

We are working on a list of FAQs (frequently asked questions) regarding H&I service based on emails we have received and are hoping to publish them on the website as well as hoping to assemble this information to become an H&I Service Handbook.  We have updated the donation form for the Books for Inmates program.  We have completed an update of our Policy & Procedure (P&P) Manual.
Outreach Committee  Outreach Web Pages:   The Outreach Committee completed its work of writing and collecting information and material for the Outreach Resource Guide (ORG) and has received Board approval for the content. The content is currently in the process of being uploaded on to CoDA’s website coda.org and is expected to go live before the end of April 2016. The Committee has developed a procedure for approval of new content contributions and has agreed to continue to update and maintain the ORG on a monthly basis. We ask members all over the world to submit contributions such as samples of material used in meetings, used for outreach, and other ideas in English. Submissions in other languages in pdf format, accompanied by translations, are also welcome.
Meetings: 
We continue to meet monthly and in small groups in between meetings.  We struggled with using Skype for our meetings and have switched to the free conference call service in conjunction with google docs.  The committee meets monthly but participation has dwindled to five regular members. As such the committee also welcomes anyone who wishes to serve though the Outreach Committee. Please write to prooutreach@coda.org

Co-NNections Committee
Weekly Readings Members - Geff R., Washington – Chair; Beth H., Pennsylvania; Antoinette K., Southern California, Don B., Southern California

Meeting In Print Members - Laurel H, Utah – Co-Chair, Nancy, New York – Secretary, Deborah., California, Andreas., United Kingdom

We regret to announce that our Chair, Lisa B has resigned. We greatly appreciate her service, & both wish her well & hope she chooses to re-join us at some point. 
Geff R. has been elected as the new Committee Chair. Laurel H. is the new Co-Chair.

Things the entire committee is working on (or plans to be) as of this writing include testing out a new international friendly phone & video service, collecting our minutes for the website, having more frequent teleconferences, and possibly putting together a face to face committee meeting. We have also discovered that the old committee created a policies & procedures document in 2014 & we plan to review & revise it. It is likely it will be updated to reflect significantly changed circumstances as the committee was inactive for 8 months or so & was re-constituted in some ways as a new committee.  Deborah & Geff will begin the process, and then will submit it to the entire committee for Group Conscience (GC). The Meeting in Print Sub-Committee hopes to get board approval & to have their first issue out by the end of June.
Weekly Readings Subcommittee

We have 3 new members, Beth H., Antoinette K., & Don B. We continue to email & post a new reading every week. You can sign up here:

http://www.codependents.org/
If you wish to submit a weekly reading, please do so here:

http://connections.coda.org/index.cfm/submit-article/
We hope to have continued success in encouraging the fellowship to submit new inspirational articles relating to recovery from codependency. Everyone has a story to share that can help another. The simple format you can follow is to answer the following, “What was it like? What happened? What’s it like now?” Or you can write about a topic related to codependency recovery that interests you such as sponsorship, boundaries, service, communication, working the Steps – the possibilities are endless! 
As of 4/14/16 we have 18 newer submissions that have not yet been used; several still need to be vetted & some of the longer ones may be used by the Meeting in Print sub-committee. There are several that we need to write the authors with concerns & decide how & if to use them. 

We have unfortunately had to remove all email addresses from the Weekly Readings email list that were bouncing as spam. That project appears to have been completed.

You can always view the current weekly reading at

http://connections.coda.org/
And older readings can be viewed here (2015-2016):

http://codependents.org/cgi-bin/dada/mail.cgi/list/connections/
And here (pre-2015):

http://connections.coda.org/index.cfm/categories/
In Service,  Geff R
Co-NNections - Meeting In Print (MIP) Subcommittee
We have been experimenting with different formats for the Meeting-in-Print.  We have put together a working draft using Microsoft Word and hope to have it off the ground by May.  It may end up as a PDF & on the CoDA Website.
We are planning to have a theme for each issue and when we do a call for submissions we can encourage people to think about contributing something around that theme.  The theme for the first MiP is “Growth”.
The hope is that the MiP provides an outlet not just for longer-form writing (for submissions that are considered too long for the Weekly Reading) but also for other forms of expression--visual, perhaps eventually audio, etc.  It will contain the familiar elements of an in-person meeting, like the Preamble and 12 Traditions and we are hoping it can also include excerpts from official CoDA literature -- the same way that those are resources during in-person meetings.
Once we release the first MiP we will make a call for submissions for the next issue through the Weekly Readings email list, and encourage people to sign up for the MiP. We hope to archive the MiPs on the website.
In Service, Laurel H.
World Connections Committee (WCC)

The highlight of this quarter is that the WCC and the broader world group participated in a focus meeting topic on “Beginning and Maintaining Service at the Local, Intergroup, National and World Levels”  on January 30, 2016. Twenty three members from around the world:  Canada, Costa Rica, Germany, South Africa, United Kingdom and the USA.  This was the first time to host this many members and engage in Spanish translation.  It was quite exciting to have a meeting with so many enthusiastic members. WCC is working towards organizing another meeting to continue the discussion on the topic.  Developing efficient translation strategies and meeting protocols that meet the needs of a larger group for future meetings are being established by WCC.

We have had 2 members:  Yvonne P. from Australia and Veridiana R.from Brazil leave the committee since the last report.  We thank both of them for their earnest contributions to the work of the WCC.  Susie F.-Australia is temporarily covering the position for Australia. 
Overall, this quarter some temporary challenges that has limited some of the work of the WCC, however, it is likely this will be overcome in the next quarter.

Feel free to email interest on this or other concerns at:  wcc@coda.org
Respectfully Submitted, World Connections Committee 

Deborah R. - Canada, Estelle G. - South Africa, Florence F. - USA, Geraldine H. - United Kingdom, Marcela G. - Costa Rica, Meg T.- Zambia
Finance Committee
During the 1st quarter the committee met 3 times by Teleconference.  The bulk of our attention has been spent on getting the CoDA Books in order so that we can run meaningful reports.  We got a backlog of Advances reconciled and posted to the end of 2015.  We established a new posting policy for how Advances will be reflected in our accounting software so that the expense will be seen at the time the advance is paid instead of when the advance is reconciled.  In closing the year, we realized that we could not easily determine all of the ERRs (Expense Reimbursement Requests) that didn’t get submitted in a timely manner and would require a 1099-Misc according to our Expense Reimbursement Policy, so we asked the board to extend amnesty to all late ERRs.  With the tracking system that we developed last year, we can track what requests are submitted late and therefore are to receive a 1099-Misc next year.

We shared with each committee and the board reports for their area and made adjustments for errors in posting.  We helped prepare a financial statement for 2015 which is a part of the Treasurer’s Report.  In this process we identified several changes to the accounts and classes that we had used and instituted a modified Chart of Accounts to be used from 1/1/2016 going forward (It is compatible with the previous chart of accounts used so reports going back can still be easily understood.).  

We developed a flow chart that reflects the Expense Reimbursement Process which we will post to the finance committee’s pages of the website shortly.  In the transition to 2016 we have posted the 2016 Per Diem rates ($51 for face to face meetings & $59 for CoDA Service Conference (CSC) in Phoenix) and mileage rate ($0.540).  We updated the ERR forms for 2016.  The primary ERR form is a web form to be filled in on line with the ability to attach receipts.  The form can be printed for those who can’t submit it on line.  The Advance form is still a PDF form for 2016.  Other finance forms have been updated.

We are considering ways to help those who need to file ERRs after CSC with a help desk at CSC/ICC.  We are looking at increasing the amount of an expenditure that requires a receipt for reimbursement up from the current $10 limit.  We are also working with the treasurer to develop a more robust donation page that captures more information at the time of the donation that will help the donor communicate with CoDA, Inc. the nature of the donation.

Respectfully submitted by the Finance Committee
Lou L Chair, Barbara D, Jack S, Loretta D, and Vince B.

Denny H, Board Liaison and Treasurer of CoDA, Inc.
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We would like to remind people of the Recovery Celebration Plan and encourage members of the CoDA Fellowship to make donations (financial and/or service) to CoDA, Inc. as they celebrate their anniversary in CoDA recovery. (Donations may be made on the CoDA website using the donate button at the bottom of the page or by sending a check to CoDA, Inc., P.O. Box 33577, Phoenix, AZ, 85067-3577)
Communications Committee
Recent Email Blasts from Communications

Email Blast - Announcing the Database in the CoDA Announcements Jan 15th

Email blast for CET needs more volunteers to work from home Feb 9th

Email blast introducing the use of message board on onlinecoda.net - Feb 15th

Email Blast Comm seeking additional volunteers - Feb 26th

Email Blast 13 Stepping - March 30th

 ***We are seeking the best way to effectively communicate with the whole fellowship, but we do not know how they like to be contacted?

We are seeking feedback through onlinecoda.net forum.

 **Upcoming Blast - suggestion for fellowship to join a Webex to meet World Service Committees virtually.

CPHONE

1251 calls from January 1, 2016 - April 14, 2016 = approximately 12+ calls per day

SOS Consulting answers the majority of our calls from 830am to 430pm Arizona time  Monday - Friday

We have 3 volunteers answering calls and returning messages on weekends

If you're interested in volunteering please email comm@coda.org
CoDA Resource Publishing (CoRe)
The Core Board comprises: 

Della B President, David L Vice President, Barbara D Treasurer, Dagmar Secretary, Dephny Board member, Loretta Alternate

We had conference call meetings in Jan and Feb and have a Face 2 Face planned for 13-14 April.

The changes to the Blue Book by the Literature committee were minor, there were no significant changes made. Hence the recent full reprint in stores now continues to be the Third Edition.

Upcoming reprints:

4/1 – Attending Meetings 

12 and 12 Workbook

Libro Azul pocket version. This Spanish version of the Pocket Blue Book has now been printed and is available from the stores. The electronic version is also available from Kindle

There are a number of Spanish publications at final proofing stage which are expected be available shortly.
In response to a number of queries from the fellowship about editions/reprints, work continues on creating a permanent record of editions and printings. Work also continues on expanding the number of platforms on which electronic versions are available and on having aural versions for sale 

Royalties paid to CoDA during Q1
Jan 2016     $6658.10  
Feb 2016
 $8158.25
Mar 2016  
 $7423.77
Total         $22,240.12

7th Tradition Payments Sent to CoDA during Q1:   $255.63
CoDA Board
The board has made great strides on the web site, getting the search function improved. We are excited to have completed almost all steps to getting this new search function ready to launch. We know how frustrating the current search function is, and want it right as soon as possible.   A couple hints that might help if you are searching currently; if you don’t know the zip code, scroll down on the page and there is a search by city and state.  Also, if you are using the zip code search, please note that it does not go over state lines (if you are close to two states) and that sometimes zip codes change (an apparently constant thing according to the post office)and we don’t have that updated constantly.
The board has a face to face scheduled in June in Phoenix.  Although the agenda has not been decided, if you are interested in the agenda, contact board@coda.org and we will see you get a copy as soon as it is available.

The summary from our meetings go out in announcements within a couple weeks of our calls, and the actual minutes are posted on the CoDA website.  The summary is designed to give the fellowship information as soon as possible after the calls, and if you are not on that list, please sign up for it on the CoDA website.

We continue to look for volunteers for the board, either alternates or board members.  They would come on immediately after confirmation by the board, and then be presented to CSC for confirmation.  Please consider this service opportunity – it is very rewarding, and we really need your help.  If you would like to listen in on a board call, just email board@coda.org and we will send the call in information as well as the agenda.

We are also looking for a couple volunteers for a workgroup dealing with legal matters.  You do not have to have legal background, as we have an attorney; what we need are people who will assist with answering legal questions as well as looking at our current structure and making sure it meets the legal and spiritual needs of our fellowship.  Already created is a ‘fair use policy’ that has been submitted to the attorney in order to verify we meet the legal requirements to protect our copyrights.
Financials are the last two pages of QSR
In service, CoDA Board
Chris H Chair AZ, Lorraine Vice Chair WA, Denny H Treasurer TX, Mary Secretary NC, Gerry Board Canada

Board - SOS (Our Management Company)

This quarter was busy with several projects, including continuing work on website, policies and procedures, and website updates.

Accounting:  Worked with the Treasurer and Finance Committee Chair to clean up 2015, change the chart of accounts, reconciling PayPal and EventBrite and update the ERR process.  We made huge progress in this area this quarter.

Board: Assist the Board of Trustees in different ways including board meeting attendance, prep, minutes and follow-up work.  Respond to requests as needed.  Keep in the loop on all Board issues.

ERRS:  Inputting all ERRs in Smart sheet as they come in, assign them a number and send an email with the number to use for tracking.  Worked with Finance Committee for updates in the ERR system.  

Phone Calls:  Ongoing phone calls for CoDA weekly, including follow-up with Communications Chair.  The volume of calls is increasing daily.  We track each call in SmartSheet and share information regularly with the Communications Chair.

Policies and Procedures:  This is an ongoing project.  This quarter we worked on updating the Board Policies and Procedures.  

Website: Updating of alias lists as new positions and committee members are added.  Big project is working with developer to revamp the meeting locator. Significant progress was made and continues. Continued updates and maintenance to the site.  Regular contact with the Web Liaison.

We have been very interactive with our Web, Communications, Accounting and Board liaisons and welcome the opportunity to continue to assist in ongoing projects.  Thank you for the opportunity.
Email List Coordinator
A reminder to all CoDA committees: the Email Lists are here for YOU! If you would like information or an announcement sent out to the CoDA Fellowship, please email it in plain text if possible, to codalist@coda.org . 

It would be wonderful if those reading this would share the lists with your home meeting, so we can continue to grow our number of subscribers! Members can sign up here: http://www.codependents.org 

You can view all past email “blasts” here: 

http://codependents.org/cgi-bin/dada/mail.cgi
Numbers for subscriptions as of 4/13/16 are as follows: 
· Announcements – 5019 (Q4’s number was 4917), 
· Hospitals &Institutions  - 2012 (Q4’s number was 1946),
· Quarterly Service Report - 2716 (Q4’s number was 2662),
· Co-NNections - 7838 (Q4’s number was 7565)
Our software has had 1 update this quarter. So far the update has been bug free. You can always view the archives at www.codependents.org . 

Since the last QSR was written (1/13/16) we have sent out 19 announcements on the Main Announcements list.

We continue to have some issues with 2 large spam filters used by many smaller email providers. At this moment, the only known solutions are for you to add the names of any lists you want to receive to your address book / contacts / white list on your email provider’s email web page. An explanation of how to do this can be seen here: http://coda.org/index.cfm/emailsignup/ on the bottom right of the page. You would need a separate contact added for each list you subscribe to. You can also ask your email provider to “Whitelist” “codependents.org”. Most providers will understand that request.

Some random delivery “glitches” also started with the Microsoft family of free email services in early April (MSN, Hotmail, Outlook, Live, etc). If you use one of those services, you may want to check our archives for emails you didn’t receive. At the time  of writing, this issue is impacting ALL senders (not just CoDA) in a random manner, & there appears to be no solution until Microsoft solves their internal problem.  

We are currently working with the CoDA Events committee & the CoDA Board to optimize getting the word out regarding the CoDA Service Conference & Convention. Events is starting earlier than usual this year; hopefully that will show positive results in boosting attendance!

In Service,

Geff R

CoDA Email List Coordinator codalist@coda.org
SSC Committee
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CoDependents Anonymous, Inc
Balance Sheet

As of March 31, 2016

Total
ASSETS
Currnt Assets
Bank Accounts
1064 CHASE Checking #SSSESIS 6697203
1065 SB - INVESTMENT ACCOUNT Sl 000
1066 Eventerit -EVENTS REGISTRATIONS 1,110.15
1067 58.-PayPal 1979
1068 CHASE Savings N 8004666
1069 Nationa Bank of Arizona 1802560
‘Total Bank Accounts $308,424.23
Other curent assets
1250 EXPENSE ADVANCES 000
1810 Book Inventory 207760
‘Total Other current assets $2,
Total Current Assets $310,501.83
Fixed Assets
1600 FIXED ASSETS 8568
1550 ACCUMULATED DEPRECIATION 45566
Total Fixed Assets $0.00
Other Assots
1430 ADVANCES - LITERATURE LOANS
1860 Other Assets
Total Other Assets
TOTAL ASSETS
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY
Liabilities
Total Labiltes
Equity
30000 Opening Balance Equity 34308524
32000 Unrestricted Net Assats 4087324
33000 Tomporary Restricted Net Assets 147614
Netincome 751883
Total Equity sstdoror
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY $311,407.07

Wednesday, Apr 13, 2016 06:43:51 PM PDT GMI-5.- Cash Basis

tofl 04/13/16 18:44
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CoDependents Anonymous, Inc

Balance Sheet

As of December 31, 2015

Total
ASSETS
Curtent Assets
Bank Accounts
1064 CHASE Checking 4MSEmi 6011170
1065 B - INVESTMENT ACCOUNT amsh 000
1066 EventBrite - EVENTS REGISTRATIONS 52208
106758 -PayPal 000
1068 CHASE Savinogggeutemy 6000923
4069 Natonal Bank of Arizona 18023229
Total Bank Accounts 30080530
Other current assets
1250 EXPENSE ADVANCES 000
1810 Book Inventory 207780
TotalOther curtent assets 207160
Total Current Assets $302,98290
Fixed Assets
1600 FIKED ASSETS 46566
1650 ACCUMULATED DEPRECIATION 45566
Total Fixed Assets 000
Other Assets
4430 ADVANCES - LITERATURE LOANS 000
1860 Other Assets 90524
Total Other Assets 0524
TOTAL ASSETS
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY
Liabilties
Tota Liabiles
Equity
30000 Opening Balance Equity H308524
32000 Unrestrcted Net Assets 289246
33000 Temporary Restrcted Net Assets 147614
Netincome 4356570
Total Eqity
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY $303,888.14

Wednesday, Apr 13, 2018 06:44:37 PM PDT GMT-5 - Cash Basis

Tofl 041316 18:45
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